
 

 

June 5, 2019 

Re: GAIN request for reconsideration 

Case: #C15-2019-0027, 810 ½ San Marcos Street 

Dear Chair Burkhardt and Board of Adjustment Members: 

The Organization of Central East Austin Neighborhoods, which serves as the contact 

team for the Central East Austin neighborhood plan area, respectfully urges you to grant 

the request for reconsideration of the above-referenced case submitted by Guadalupe 

Association for an Improved Neighborhood.  

There appears to have been a notification error preventing GAIN stakeholders from 

participating in the May 13, 2019 hearing. Had they been able that evening to provide you 

the background, analysis and perspective laid out in their May 22 letter, you may have 

reached a different conclusion.  

The applicant does not appear to have a hardship, except as regards its desire for a taller 

viewing deck to overlook the historic French Legation. We hope that you will give careful 

consideration to GAIN’s discussion (as quoted below). Any site challenges to functional 

ingress and egress can be achieved without exceeding the NCCD’s current controls of 

the building envelope.  

The East 11th Street NCCD is the product of years of complex negotiations that aimed to 

balance considerable latitude for commercial areas with a few measures for conservation 

of adjacent public and private historic spaces. We ask that you please do all you can to 

retain that balance, either by denying the variance requests or postponing to allow more 

time for the applicant to work with GAIN towards an optimal solution. 

Thank you for considering our perspective and for your service to Austin. 
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Sincerely, 

Nate Jones 

President, Organization of Central East Austin Neighborhoods 
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